Recluse Community Trust Minutes

June 3rd, 2009

Members Present:  Sue Wallis, Sharon Rinker, Kathy Spellman, Marilyn Mackey, Amber Loetscher, Nancy Sorenson, Billee Hackett, Cate Loetscher, Jerry Means, Fred Oedekoven.  

Others:  Abel Harmon Project Manager for Rosebud Log Homes, and Tim Jaeger of Buckingham Architects.  

The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mackey.  She turned the meeting over to Tim Jaeger and Abel Harmon who distributed cost estimates. 
Cost Estimates:   The cost is still running higher than we would like:  $398,632.49.  This does not include the septic, the asbestos removal, landscaping, or painting. We are about $20,000.00 over budget when everything is included.  Costs will need to be reduced by about 5%, or more funding will need to be found. 

Suggestions were offered to help cut the costs:  

Downgrade kitchen cabinets and counter tops to residential grade.  

Roger Oedekoven could possibly do all the work for the DEQ approved septic system. He has experience in this field.  Fred requested a copy of the engineers design to show to Roger.
Eliminate the air conditioning.

Eliminate the vestibule off the kitchen.

Eliminate the library shelves.

Downgrade the heating and air conditioning to residential quality

Use a lower grade of doors and lavatory bowls.

Use a less expensive hot water heater.

Decorative rafters in the hall area that look cool could go.

The Rail around the porch could be done later.
Tim is still looking for less expensive sub contractors. 
Volunteers can do painting and Roger may come back and grade around the   building for landscaping. 

Further fund raising was also discussed:  


Stimulus money is not showing up in a timely manner.

Sue will look into some other sources of money.  If we can reduce costs she believes we can raise $20,000 to cover all costs. She will look into this and get back with us.  

Sue also suggested that we could get a short term loan to begin construction.   
There are several community pledges that have not been collected. Kathy has a list of those and will find out how much money that would involve.  

Tim suggested that we go back to WBC and ask for further funds due to inflation.   
Other changes:  Marilyn asked about having metal facia and soffit.  Tim suggested that facia is not too much more money than wood, but the soffit would be much more expensive, and perhaps not necessary as it would not be exposed to the weather. 
Billee asked if Roger could do the sewer connection. Abel said that would be fine as long as the engineer says he can.  
Tim will work with these ideas for lowering costs and have a revised number by Friday.  He will e-mail this to Marilyn.   

Sue will take the numbers of what things might cost and ask folks who might pay for this.  

Housing: Housing will be needed for the construction crew for four to six months.  Marilyn has a small house available.  
Nancy will contact Rusty Sharp to see if his house is available.  

Roof  Removal: Roof Removal will take place at the end of June. Abel will  install a moisture barrier at that time. The Loetscher family will remove the metal before the shingles can be removed.   
Stage curtain:  Sue talked to Melanie who never got the question from Tim.  They are on track to make a   20 by 8 curtain. Tim said   that there will be a vaulted ceiling, that doors to the hallway may be in another spot, and that there will be a duct in between the doors for a cold air return which will form a chase.  The curtain cannot cover the cold air return. Sue said that she will handle this. She suggested that they can make it shorter, maybe 16 or 18 feet long.
(Tim and Abel left at this time and the board proceeded with a short business meeting.)
The agenda was approved with the elimination of discussion of the stage curtain.  

Secretaries Report:  The minutes of the meetings for April 27th and May 7th  were presented.  Sue moved to approve the minutes.  Kathy 2nd the motion which passed. 

Treasurers Reports:  no change from last time except we paid the two bills that were approved last time. Marilyn presented a bill for $875.00 for legal documents that Joe Hallock prepared for the Trust to change the property lines, and to prepare an easement for the septic system.  Sue moved to pay this bill, Cate seconded the motion and it passed.  It was noted that Mr. Hallock cut his usual fee in half for this service.    

New Business: 
Removal of the shingles:  The low bid for the removal of the shingles came in at $2700.00.  The next bid was $3400.00.  There were no other bids.  Along with the supervision of Y Environmental service the cost of removing the shingles will be no more than $4500.00.  The state must have ten days notice before the process starts which is to the 17th of June and they will not be able to actually start until a week after that.  It should take only a hlf day to complete the process.  We will need trucks to haul the waste to the land fill.  Fred will volunteer his truck for that.  Marilyn will check with the county to see if we can get the tipping fee waived.  Marilyn will look into purchasing plastic to line the truck with at Home Depot. This will probably take place around the 27th of June.     
By laws:  The by laws committee proposed that following addition to the by laws:  

On page three of the by laws  

ARTICLE IX – Duties of Officers:

Section 1 - President 


Add:


e:  The president shall be the official signatory on any legal document which concerns the Trust, including but not limited to , sales or purchases of property, easements, quitclaim deeds, or contracts for construction, maintenance, or repairs, subsequent to the approval of that document by a majority of the Trustees of the Board

Sue moved to approve the change for the bylaws as written.  Jerry 2nd. The motion passed.  

Cash flow: 

Marilyn asked for volunteers to work out a time line for the cash flow for the purpose of paying the bills for the construction, which is complicated by the way that the money comes from the WBC to the County and finally to us.  There may be times that we do not have enough funds on hand to pay in a timely manner. The Bacon Davis Act requires that workers be paid on a weekly basis, and if there is a two week turn around in the funding from WBC, Rosebud Log Homes may not be able to do this. Sue Wallis, Cate Loetscher, Kathy Spellman, and Billee Hackett will serve on this committee.

The meeting was adjourned.      

